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Vol. 59 Issue  12   December  2015              5776Kislev/Tevet 
 

E-Mail: congregationbethohrcongregationbethohrcongregationbethohrcongregationbethohr@gmail.com         Synagogue Office:  732-257-1523  

Hanuk- kah 

(Hebrew: חֲנ�ָ�ה , usually spelled חנוכה pronounced [χanuˈka] in Modern Hebrew, also Romanized as 

Chanukah or Chanukah), also known as the Festival of Lights, is an eight-day Jewish holiday commemorating the 
rededication of the Holy Temple (the Second Temple) in Jerusalem at the time of the Maccabean Revolt of the 
2nd century BCE. Hanukkah is observed for eight nights and days, starting on the 25th day of Kislev according to 
the Hebrew calendar, which may occur at any time from late November to late December in the Gregorian  
calendar. This year Hanukkah begins at sunset on December 6, and ends on December 14.  
 
Menorah lighting was instituted in order to announce to the entire world that G-d makes miracles for those who 
stand up for truth and justice. The Chanukah lights can either be candle flames or oil-fueled. The eight candles of 
the menorah must be arranged in a straight, even line. The candles should burn for at least 30 minutes on  
weeknights, and up to one-and-a-half hours on Friday evening.  
 
The Shamash - the "attendant" candle that is used to kindle the other lights - sits a bit higher or lower than the  
other candles, on the ninth branch of the menorah. Men and women alike are obligated to participate in the meno-
rah lighting. 
 
You can set up the menorah in a central doorway or on a windowsill facing the street.  
On Friday night, the menorah is lit before sunset, and on Saturday night, it is lit after nightfall. 
Since oil played a significant role in the Chanukah story, it is traditional to enjoy oily foods on this  
holiday.   Among the most popular are potato latkes(pancakes) and sufganiot (deep-fried doughnuts).  

 
1. Arrange the lights on the menorah. On the first night, set one candle to the far right of the menorah. On the  
following night, add a second light to the left of the first one, and then add one light each night of Chanukah - 
moving from right to left. 
2. Gather everyone in the house around the menorah. 
3. Light the Shamash candle. Then hold it in your right hand (unless you are left-handed). 
4. While standing, recite the appropriate blessings.  
5. Light the candles. Each night, light the newest (left-most) candle first and continue lighting from left to right.  

Continued on Page 13 for the Chanukah Blessings 
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Rabbi Mishkin’s  Message 
 

The Blessings of the Grandparents Circle 
 
The warmer weather of this December postponed the inevitable feel-
ing that Hanukah will soon be upon us. However marketing efforts 
soon shall remind us that this is a time of year when the world at large 
turns its attention to holidays that celebrate the joy of light, Hanukah 
and Christmas. The interplay between these two holidays and the pos-
sible tension that might accompany their observances within the fami-

ly unit is just one of the many important issues discussed at a series of workshops 
that Congregation Beth Ohr and Congregation Beth Mordecai offered to the 
broader Jewish community of New Jersey.  
 

The Grandparents Circle was designed to enable participants to explore the 
issues they face at home and in synagogues with their grandchildren from 
 intermarried relationships and is funded by a generous grant from the Jewish 
Federation in the Heart of New Jersey.  
 
 Both Rabbi Saks and I have been deeply impressed and heartened by the 
number of participants and the serious contemplation of those topics discussed at 
these workshops. While the contents remains largely confidential I am certain that 
if you know of anyone who is taking this program they will tell you how uniquely 
important the sessions have been for themselves and for other attendees. In light 
of this we wish to offer a second series of workshops to a new group of interested 
participants in the spring of 2016. 
 
 Please let Phyllis know if you would like to take part in the Grandparents 
Circle this spring. There is no charge for these programs but you must register in 
advance.  
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President’s Message 
 

As we just finished celebrating Thanksgiving and will soon be light-
ing the Menorah for Chanukah, enjoy the time you spend with your 
families. In these times of uncertainty in the world, we are so lucky 
to have our freedoms. 
 
 On Saturday December 5th during Shabbat morning services, we will 
dedicate the new Etz Chaim Chumashim. It is a very appropriate 

time as the first night of Chanukah (holiday of rededication of the Temple) begins 
Sunday evening  
December 6th.  
 
As winter approaches I urge congregants to participate in our Friday night,  
Shabbat morning, and Sunday morning services. A number of our members will 
be in Florida for the winter. Come pray with your Beth Ohr family where you are 
welcomed with open arms, spiritually-lifted, and well-fed. 
 
I also suggest that you sponsor a Kiddush on Shabbat morning to honor a special 
birthday, wedding anniversary, Bar/Bat Mitzvah anniversary, or Yahrzeit. Also 
think about purchasing a leaf for our Tree of Life (a bargain at $118) to recognize 
a special life cycle event in your family. 
 
As holiday music plays on the radio in December, we can all look forward to  
hearing the 2015 version of Adam Sandler’s Chanukah Song. 
 
Harriet and I, along with our children and grandson, wish you all a Happy Happy 
Happy Happy Chanukah! 

Shalom, 

 

Phil  
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ETZ CHAIM CHUMASH 
 

On Saturday, December 5, 2015, we will dedicate the new Etz Chaim  

Chumashim.  

 
If you are interested in purchasing the new Etz Chaim Chumash, please contact 
Harriet Rabinowitz by e-mail at harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com.  Books may be 
purchased to memorialize someone special or in honor of a simcha. The cost is 
$54.00 each and checks should be made payable to Sisterhood, Congregation 
Beth Ohr.  The Chumash must be paid in full before a bookplate will be affixed.  

ISRAEL – OUR LAND AND OUR PEOPLE -    May 15-26                                                               

There is still some time to sign up for our wonderful trip to Israel.  Call Phyllis 

Greenberg if you are interested in joining Beth Ohr’s trip to Israel this spring.   

DAYTIMERS NEWS 
  
THURSDAY, DECEMBER 10:  A TRIPLE HEADER - CHANUKAH CELEBRATION, 
PAID-UP LUNCHEON, AND ANNUAL MEETING 
  
The Daytimers triple header at Beth Ohr will begin at 12:30 p.m.  We will have a 
brief business meeting and plan our events for the year. 
  
The annual meeting will be followed by our paid-up luncheon.  Membership dues 
will be collected at the meeting.  The luncheon cost for non-members is $12.00. 
  
The Daytimers triple header will conclude with our Chanukah celebration.  We will light 
the Chanukah candles.  Elliot Leibowitz will serenade us with a piano medley of Chanukah 
music, and we will have a sing-along of Chanukah songs. We will also play Gift Card 
Bingo and have a free raffle.  It is not necessary to bring a gift. 
  
For an afternoon of good food, fun, and surprises, please RSVP to Linda (732-251-0447) 
or Ira (732-679-2652) by Sunday, December 6. 

The Chanukah Blessings (Continued from Page 1) 

Ba-ruch A-tah Ado-nai E-lo-he-nu Me-lech ha-olam a-sher ki-de-sha-nu be-mitz-vo-tav ve-tzi-va-nu le-had-lik ner 
shel Chanukah. 
Ba-ruch A-tah Ado-nai E-lo-hei-nu Me-lech ha-olam she-a-sa ni-sim la-avo-te-nu ba-ya-mim ha-hem bi-z'man  
ha-zeh. 
[Blessed are You, Lord our God, King of the universe, who has sanctified us with His commandments, and com-
manded us to kindle the Chanukah light.Blessed are You, Lord our God, King of the universe, who performed mir-
acles for our forefathers in those days, at this time.] 
On the first night of Chanukah, Sunday night, December 6, 2015 add the following blessing: 
Ba-ruch A-tah Ado-nai E-lo-he-nu Me-lech ha-olam she-heche-ya-nu ve-ki-yi-ma-nu ve-higi-a-nu liz-man ha-zeh.  
[Blessed are You, Lord our God, King of the universe, who has granted us life, sustained us, and enabled us to 
reach this occasion.] 
After you finish kindling the menorah lights, place the shamash candle in its designated place on the menorah. At 
this point it is traditional to sing Chanukah hymns such as Maoz Tzur.  
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We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yahrzeits were observed during the 
month of December. We acknowledge the following for their contributions to the Yahr-
zeit Memorial Fund:  
 

DONATED BY:      IN  LOVING MEMORY OF    
The Aroyo Family     Beatrice Woods and Rita Aroyo 
Sheila Reinstein     Lillie and Bennie Winter 
Wilma and Allen Appel     Betty Appel 
Susan Belmont      Hessie Fusfeld 
Susan and Herbert Goldenberg    Rose Feuer and Sadie Goldenberg 
Ann Herrmann and Susan Belmont & Families  Hessie Fusfeld 
Ronnie and Ed Mendlowitz and Family   Arthur Mendlowitz and Irving Weisgold 
Sue Edwards      Murray Rubrum and Lydia Edwards 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Honig     Belle Honig 
Meryl Finkelstein and Family    Henry Nathanson 
Svetlana Nodelman     Bertha Weissman, Beloved Mother of Svetlana 
Marilyn Gilbarg      Stephen Gilbarg 
Joseph and Caroline Klein    Irma Helen Klein 
Sandra Wexlin      Morris Zimmerman 
Linda Garfinkel      Barry Fass 
Sid and Eilleen Birnbaum    Ida Birnbaum 
Shirley Klionsky      David Rankowitz 
The Aroyo Family     Lewis Woods and Eva Blumenthal 
Doris Schulsinger     Sadie Schulsinger 
Sy Wodakow       Boris Wodakow 
Clifford Shulman     Jacob and Sylvia Shulman 
Morris Silver      Nelson S. Silver 

 
BETH OHR CEMETERY 

 

Congregation Beth Ohr owns and operates a cemetery which is located on Ernston 
Road in Sayreville. The cemetery is a non-profit entity using existing funds and fund-
raising as its source of operating revenues.     Membership in Beth Ohr entitles our 
congregants to the individual plot only, all other costs such as funeral, plot opening, 
memorial tablet costs, etc., are borne by the family of the deceased.  Please call  
Phyllis Greenberg in the Synagogue Office  732-257-1523 for further details 
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December Yahrzeits 

The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name.  It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve of 
this date and to give tzedakah in memory of the deceased.  One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at services the evening 
before as well as the day of the Yahrzeit.  Please call Phyllis in the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523, if you need information 
about the schedule of worship.  The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services, the 
week before the Yahrzeit date which are represented by the dates in the columns which are in bold print. 

Dec 4/5 

Beckie Ehrenworth   12/5 
Morris Silver    12/6 
David Abstender    12/7 
Morris Erlish    12/7 
Benny Praport    12/7 
Leonard Apploff    12/8 
Howard Gray    12/8 
Bertha Ullmann    12/8 
Joyce Ellen Weiss   12/8 
Leibe Bernstein    12/9 
Alec Goldberg    12/9 
Ruth Masher    12/9 
Mary Berkowitz    12/10 
Ralph Betesh    12/10 
Sylvia Hochheiser   12/10 
Esther Ruth Nadler   12/10 
Pauline Stern    12/10 
Herman Waxenberg   12/10 
Gertrude Bier    12/11 
Murray Rosencranz   12/11 

Dec 11/12 

Jules Burns    12/12 
Sylvia Shulman    12/12 
June Bienstock    12/13 
Sam Morris    12/13 
Sidney Segal    12/13 
Milton Shumer    12/13 
Nathan Ehrenworth   12/14 
Charles Friedman    12/14 
Aim Grayewsky    12/14 
Donald Lipp    12/14 
George Weiss    12/14 
Betty Appel    12/15 
Fred Kanig    12/15 
Ralph Wishnia    12/15 
Thelma Baron    12/16 
Eva Blumenthal    12/16 
Paul Epstein    12/16 
Emil Goldstein    12/16 
Rosalie Albaum    12/17 
Tenney Egers    12/17 
Paul Kalefsky    12/17 
Libby Krutoy    12/17 
Aaron Persky    12/17 
Irving Gordon    12/18 
Philip Wolpert    12/18 

Dec 18, 19 
Alfred Feld    12//19 
Louis Moss    12/19 
Naomi Strassberg    12/19 
 
  

Dec 18/19 (continued) 

Katie Waldman    12/19 
Hyman Wexlin    12/19 
William Zarfes    12/19 
Ray Cimring    12/20 
Sam Heimlich    12/20 
Benjamin Noah    12/20 
Sally Posner    12/20 
Peggy Clark    12/21 
Joseph Fusfeid    12/21 
Arthur Meyers    12/21 
Yetta Silverstein    12/21 
Charles Albertson   12/22 
Otto Elkan    12/22 
Isadore Feinman    12/22 
Leo Greenstein    12/22 
Miriam Lieberman   12/22 
Dora Geller    12/23 
Milly Golden    12/23 
Fannie Sass    12/23 
Anna Wishnia    12/23 
Samuel Branner    12/24 
Gussie Goldberg    12/24 
Mindy Nightingale   12/24 
Abraham Block    12/25 
Sharon Gallo    12/25 
Esther Moss    12/25 
Lillian Sofan    12/25 

Dec 25/26 

Tessie Davis    12/26 
Eleanor Schneider   12/26 
Miriam Waxenberg   12/26 
Sidney Bienenfeld   12/27 
Paul Kaminsky    12/27 
Rose Rosenblum    12/27 
Morty Gailin    12/28 
William Greenspan   12/28 
Lillian Simkin    12/28 
Esther Solomon    12/28 
Beckie Tischler    12/29 
Morris Akronowitz   12/30 
Sonia Feinman    12/30 
Erich Hollander    12/30 
Yetta Kaminsky    12/30 
Robert Lionheart    12/30 
Manny Friedman    12/31 
Howard Pfeffer    12/31 
Sadie Rankowitz    12/31 
Jacob Shulman    12/31 
Lillian Warshofsky   12/31 
Mary Blitzstein    1/1/ 
Floyd Shumer    1/1 
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From the Sisterhood Presidium December and January 

 

Our annual Sisterhood Paid up Supperette on December 4th was lovely and very 
well attended. The food was delicious and the entertainment by Hayley Samuels 
was delightful. Thank you to Roberta Karpel and your committee for all your hard 
work to make this evening such a success! We welcomed our newest members to 
our organization and the rest of the members reaffirmed their commitment to our 
Sisterhood. An announcement was made that Ashna Pincus would become the 
new Torah Fund Benefactor Honoree. Congratulations to Ashna for this well  
deserved honor!  
 
Please join us on December 2nd for our annual Penny Auction. Don’t forget to 
bring a $5.00 to $10.00 wrapped gift to be auctioned off at the meeting.  
 
Also, join us on January 6, 2016 for an exciting sisterhood membership meeting. 
 
Our Sisterhood Shabbat will be on Saturday morning, January 16, 2016. If anyone 
is interested in participating with a Hebrew or English speaking part, please  
contact Roberta Fachler.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and participation at our Sisterhood events. 
And, as always, thank you for supporting our ongoing fundraisers! 
 
Shalom,  
Monica Atzbi 
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Sisterhood 

 

SISTERHOOD OF CONGREGATION BETH OHR 

ANNUAL DUES STATEMENT 

2015 – 2016 

          TemplE MEMBERS      $30 
 

         NON-TEMPLE MEMBERS       $39 
 

MEMBERS WHO HAVE NOT REJOINED  

SISTERHOOD BY DECEMBER 31, 2015 FORFEIT ALL  

PREVIOUSLY ACCUMULATED DONOR CREDIT. 

 

PLEASE SEND YOUR CHECK TO: 

 

                    MARJORIE SIMON 

                    22 TUSCARORA CIRCLE 

                    OLD BRIDGE, NEW JERSEY 08857 

 

PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND YOUR 

 E-MAIL ADDRESS. WE WOULD LIKE TO UPDATE OUR SISTERHOOD LIST. 

IF YOU HAVE A WINTER ADDRESS, PLEASE INCLUDE THAT AS WELL. 

 

MAH JONGG CARDS 
                                   
      Please send your checks made payable  
    to Sisterhood Congregation Beth Ohr 
                            Please include your name, address,  
    & size of cards you want 
 
   Small cards $8.00    
   Large cards $9.00 
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       Date: 11/16/15 

         

         

         

   Carry     Carry 

           Name Amount Over             Name  Amount Over 

         

Appel Wilma $47.50      Feder Barbara $24.00    

Aroyo Elizabeth  $  310.38  5.0   Feld Harriet  $       54.50    

Atzbi Estee  $    65.00  1.0   Finkelstein Meryl  $       80.00    

Atzbi Monica  $  365.25  36.5   Fox Helene  $         1.50    

                  

Benish Linda  $    84.25  4.0   Garfinkel Linda  $    108.00  2.0 

Bernstein Roberta  $    27.50  5.0   Gasior Ellen     

Birnbaum Eileen  $    45.00      Gilbarg Marilyn     

Bleiweis Marilyn       Golden Elizabeth  $    163.75  3.5 

Boshak Rochelle  $    10.00      Goldenberg Susan  $       84.50  1.0 

Branfman Ann  $    99.50      Greenstein Barbara     

          Grynberg Helene  $       96.50  12.5 

Cadel Cheryl  $    38.00      Gurman Ruth  $       25.00  3.5 

Cannata Susan               

Celeste Alice  $    93.00  2.0   Hillman Pearl   4.0 

Clark Lisa       Honig Alice  $       41.75    

Cohen Harriet  $    26.50  1.0   Honig Eloise  $         3.00    

          Hyman Lee  $       47.50    

Dietz Dara               

Donenfeld Lee  $    22.00  1.0   Kagan Sylvia  $       35.50    

          Karlstein Marilyn  $       46.50  3.0 

Edwards Sue  $    65.50      Karpel Roberta  $       72.50  1.0 

          Kaufman Maxine  $    100.00  10.0 

Fachler Roberta  $  135.00      Klein Caroline  $       10.00    

Falkowitz Marion  $    30.00              
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L-Z Liz Aroyo      Date: 11/13/2015  

         

      Carry         Carry 

           Name   Amount Over              Name   Amount Over 

                  

Laddin Anne       Schlissel Lenore $45.50  1.0 

Lazarowitz Andrea $81.25  6.0   Schlusselfeld Mindy     

Levenstein Glenda $45.00      Schneider Barbara $138.00  4.5 

          Scho�lander Hilde $103.00  12.0 

          Shafran Dorothy $125.00  9.0 

Mendlowitz Ronnie $110.00  9.5   Seltzer Karen     

          Seidner Lois $12.50   

Nadler Elinor       Silberstein Joyce $15.00  5.0 

Nussenbaum Vera $83.50  2.5   Silver  Arlene $110.25  0.5 

          Silverman Sharen $160.50  9.5 

Perlman Ryselle $16.75      Simon Mala $60.00  2.0 

Pincus Ashna $61.50  1.5   Simon Marjorie $55.00  1.5 

Polovsky Terrie $25.00  10.5   Skupp Linda $183.75  8.5 

Prussack Zellie   1.5   Sommers Arlene $12.50    

                  

Rabinowitz Harriet $192.25  15.0   Trechak Marcia $484.00  5.0 

Reinstein Sheila $10.00              

Risman Ruth $37.00  1.0   Ward Phyllis     

Rogol Lysa $37.50      Weiss Harriet $105.00  0.5 

Rosenzweig Ronnie               

          Yourman Edna $20.00    

Gray Ilene $94.37 3.0   Yourman Paula $138.50    

                 

      44.5   Zeller Kay     

     Zussman Virginia $25.00    
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GRANDPARENTS CIRCLE 

￼ 

FACILITATED BY  

RABBI JOEL MISHKIN AND  

RABBI ARI SAKS 

DECEMBER 1, 2015 

JANUARY 10, 2016 

AT CONGREGATION  BETH OHR 

  
On December 1st we have added a fourth session in a series of three  
programs, entitled, "The December Dilemma."   The workshops are  

designed for Jewish grandparents with intermarried children to provide  
them with support and information especially during the holidays, in  

navigating the issues of intermarriage and fostering positive relationships 
with their grandchildren. There is no charge for this program and it is  
open to members and non-members of the congregations. The series is 

being funded through a grant from the Jewish Federation in the Heart  
of New Jersey.   Please RSVP to Phyllis Greenberg at 732-257-1523.   
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 21 BETH OHR NEWS 

•  If anyone wants to have a message go out on the Sisterhood telephone squad, please 

       contact Paula Yourman.  
 
• Helen and Ben Levine  want to take this opportunity to thank everyone at their Beth Ohr family for 

all the cards, tributes and bricks donated  in honor of their granddaughter, Jessica Dean’s Bar Mitz-
vah.  “We feel the love coming from  the members of Congregation Beth Ohr”. 

• Happy 90th Birthday to Vera Nussbaum and to Seymour and Vera Nussbaum Happy 66th Wedding 
Anniversary. 

• Roberta and Eugene Bernstein proudly announce the birth of a granddaughter, Evie Jean.  Parents 
are  Scott & Jen Bernstein. 

• Thank you Edna Yourman, Paula  Yourman, Terri Polovsky, Ann Branfman, Marty Israel and Ilene 
Gray for helping in the office . 

• Elliot Liebowitz wants to take this opportunity to thank everyone who visited him while in rehab. 

• Paula Yourman sends her love and wants to thank everyone for the Mazel Tov wishes she received 
on the occasion of her son Gary’s marriage to Cindy Flank on November 17, 2015.  

      The response was overwhelming.   
 
      She wants to extend a special thanks to Rabbi Mishkin for officiating at the ceremony.  
 
      She also wants to extend a  special thanks to Marty Israel, Larry Fachler, Ann Branfman, and  
      Arlene  Silver, Linda  Skupp and Edna Yourman for all their help in preparation for Gary  
      and Cindy’s Aufruf. 
 

• Barbara Schneider thanks everyone for their good wishes and for attending her celebration at the 
Kiddush lunch in her honor on her 75th birthday following services on October 31, 2015 

 
• Ashna & Bernie Pincus proudly announce the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Jacob on  
      November 21, 2015. 
 
• Monica & Mark Atzbi proudly announce the marriage of their daughter Estee to Brendan Spiegel on 

November 22, 2015. 
 
• Estee Atzbi proudly announces her marriage to Brendan Spiegel on November 22, 2015. 
 
• Rochelle and Jack Boshak proudly announces the Bat Mitzvah of their granddaughter Maya Jenny 

on December 2, 2015. Parents are Toby & Paul 
 
• Mazel Tov to Ashna Pincus for the honor of  SISTERHOOD  CONGREGATION 
      BETH OHR TORAH FUND BENEFACTOR 2015-2016 
 
• Susan & Larry Ross announce the birth of a grandson, Aguistin Roibeard. Parents are Dina Ross & 

Domhnall O'Donnchadha, 
 
• Jack and Rochelle Boshak want to thank everyone for their good wishes on the occasion of the Bat Mitzvah of 

their their granddaughter Maya Jenny  
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The following arms of Congregation Beth Ohr would like to take 

This opportunity to thank Ken and Dara Deitz for their 
 generosity: 

 
Sisterhood 
Men’s Club 

Programming 
Daytimers 

 
Ken and Dara Deitz have been supplying us with our paper goods 

needs for many years and Beth Ohr appreciates all that they  
do for us. 
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The deadline for the next newsletter will be  
Noon,  Wednesday,  December 16, 2015 
Please send all of your thank you, articles  

and announcements via e-mail to:   
congregationbethohr@gmail.com    

or call  
Phyllis in  the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523 

“Ritually Speaking” 

If you are interested in 
sponsoring a Kiddush to 
celebrate a simcha, com-
memorate the Yahrzeit of a 
loved one, or “just be-
cause”, contact Phyllis in 
the office at 732-257-1523. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Rabbi Mishkin’s Contact Numbers 
If you need to reach Rabbi Mishkin, please use any of the following phone 
numbers:         

Office Phone  # 732-257-7031 
Home phone  #732-967-6710 after hours for emergencies 

 e-mail address:         rabbijoelmishkin@gmail.com 
+ 

Rabbi Mishkin will be available for counseling by appointment. 
. 
 

Sisterhood is  selling  
Kohl’s Cares for Kids Gift Cards. 

You may purchase these cards as 
gifts or to pay your bill In the store 
so you can continue to use your 

charge card and get your  
discounts. 

 
For more information and to  
purchase cards, please call  

Monica Atzbi at 732-390-5890  
When ordering Kohl’s please use a 

separate check—not to be  
combined with scrip checks 
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Congregation Beth Ohr 
P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

 

Shabbat Candle Lighting Times For December 

Fri Dec 5      4:14 PM 
Fri Dec 12 \     4:14 PM 
Fri Dec 19      4:15 PM 
Fri Dec 26      4:19 PM 




